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Dear Colleague:

You are invited to partner with a growing group of Washington districts and schools partnering through the Washington Guaranteed Admissions Program (WAGAP) to support a college-going culture and guaranteed admission efforts at Central Washington University, Eastern Washington University, The Evergreen State College, University of Washington – Tacoma, Washington  State University and Western Washington University. 

WAGAP is the most recent collaborative initiative by Washington’s public, four-year institutions to increase the college-going culture and support admission efforts at Washington public four-year institutions. In partnership with the communities we serve, we are committed to improving access and credential completion for Washington students.

WAGAP is intended to:
· Support a college-going culture and guaranteed admission efforts in five public colleges and universities in Washington state. 
· Commit to meeting Washington students' college and career goals to increase access and credential completion in Washington through GAP.
· Engage with high school juniors and seniors to prepare them for college and college admissions.
· Build more substantial and long-term relationships with Washington school districts and schools. 

WAGAP focuses on 11th and 12th-grade students who have not considered attending college or do not see themselves as college ready. Through data-sharing agreements with districts and schools, participating institutions engage with high school juniors to familiarize them with college admissions and ready them for college, and with seniors to admit them through guaranteed admissions or, if not eligible, through the general admissions process.  

Students must meet the following criteria:
· Have a minimum GPA of 3.0 or higher.
· Completed or on track to complete by the fall term all the College Academic Distribution Requirements (CADRs)

Districts and/or schools must meet the following criteria:
· Provide a letter of support.
· Complete a DSA with participating institutions. 

Over the last two years, WAGAP has led to:
· The 2021-22 GAP pilot resulted in over 200 unique student applications for fall 2022 admissions. 
· In 2022-23, 65 school districts in size, student demographics, and geography joined GAP to create a new community of K-12 and higher education partners for 2022-23 — an increase from 27 partners in 2021-22. We hope to reach over 100 for the 2023-24 AY.
· To date, for the 2022-23 school year, over 14,000 12th-grade students received guaranteed admissions letters, and nearly 30,000 11th-grade students received welcome letters about college admissions awareness.  
· GAP messaging is myth-busting outdated ideas about college admissions and increasing family understanding of current admission processes and opportunities.

Additional information about WAGAP can be found below. 
· WAGAP website
· WAGAP FAQ 
· WAGAP Fact Sheet (attached) 

If you are interested in participating, information for the 2023-24 AY can be found below. In addition, we welcome questions and are available to meet to discuss WAGAP further. If you have questions, please get in touch with me at jgarver@councilofpresidents.org

2023-24 AY Participation
To participate in GAP for the 2023-24 academic year, districts must complete the following by September 30, 2023. All materials will be available by August 2023 on the Council of Presidents webpage.

1. Complete and sign the GAP Joint Data Sharing Agreement (DSA). The DSA will be available by August 2023. We will email you when the DSA is available. 
2. Provide a Letter of Support at the district level signed by the superintendent or at the school level signed by the principal confirming participation and point of contact for GAP communications.
3. Send to Council of Presidents at jgarver@councilofpresidents.org, no later than September 30, 2023:
a. The signed GAP Joint Data Sharing Agreement (DSA) with participating baccalaureate institutions. The DSA must be completed, signed, and sent to the Council of Presidents. Instructions to send the DSA are provided in Appendix B of the attached. 
b. Signed Letter of Support by the district superintendent or school principal.  Instructions to send the Letter of Support are provided in Appendix C. A Letter of Support template is available in Appendix D of the attached. 

We encourage you to check out the WAGAP FAQ for further information. If you have questions, please reach out to the Council of Presidents. 

	Myndee Ronning
Central Washington University 
Myndee.Ronning@cwu.edu
(425) 949-2099

Wade Arave
The Evergreen State College
aravew@evergreen.edu
(360) 867-6176

	Jana Jaraysi
Eastern Washington University
jjaraysi@ewu.edu
(509) 359-2450

Shannon Carr
University of Washington, Tacoma
slcarr21@uw.edu
(253) 692-4411


	Andrew Brewick
Washington State University
andrew.brewick@wsu.edu
(509) 335-2275
	Cezar Mesquita
Western Washington University
cezar.mesquita@wwu.edu
(360) 650-4350

	Julie Garver
Council of Presidents
jgarver@councilofpresidents.org
(360) 292-4102
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